Subcommittee on Port Training
Report for the Year 2001
 

This report is provided in accordance with the OAS training program for 2001, resolution CECIP/RES.3(II-00) Work Plan 2001.
At the Second Meeting of the Executive Board of the CIP in December 2000, the delegation of Barbados was selected to serve as Vice Chair of the Port Training Subcommittee.
The CIP provides minimal funding for port training activities. In an effort to maximize this funding, partnerships have been formed with various organizations that provide additional funding for the CIP port training activities. As a result, the CIP "seed money" results in a multiplier effect thereby allowing CIP to increase training opportunities for the member countries.
 

Training Program for Year 2001
Security and Anti-Drug Trafficking
Manzanillo, Mexico
June 26-28, 2001
This course was sponsored in partnership with the International Maritime Organization (IMO). Ninety port security officials attended from Latin America. The CIP provided partial support for ten OAS member countries. Valuable support was received from the U.S. Customs Service, Port of Manzanillo, and the Government of Mexico.
Sixth Ibero-American Port Management Course
Madrid, Spain
October 1-26, 2001
This course was held in cooperation with Puertos del Estado of Spain. Seventeen port managers and officials attended from the OAS countries.
 

Second Ibero-American Port Engineering Course
Santander, Spain
October 1-26, 2001
This course will be held in cooperation with Puertos del Estado of Spain. Eighteen port engineers attended from the OAS countries.
 

 

 

 

Regional Seminar/Workshop on Port Safety and Security
Jamaica
December 3-7, 2001
This course is being held in partnership with the International Maritime Organization. XXX port safety and security managers attended from the OAS countries.
Course on Port Rates
Lima, Peru
This course will be held in cooperation with UNCTAD and INDESMAR. It has been postponed until the first quarter of 2002.
Marine Engineering Course and Training for Pilots and Dock Masters
(for countries of the Caribbean)
The Chair has contacted and discussed this training with several training facilities in the U.S. Pertinent documentation regarding the courses and facilities has been forwarded to the Vice Chair for review and determination of appropriate training.
Port Training Questionnaire
Thank you to Barbados for preparing the questionnaire, which was designed for the Caribbean ports. The membership was requested to review the questionnaire, make changes that would be appropriate for Latin America, and provide these edits to the Secretariat. The revised questionnaire will then be distributed to the full membership.
Diffusion of National Programs on Port Training
A list of port training activities by country has been developed for inclusion in the CIP web site. Member countries are requested to provide their inputs to the Secretariat who will post these training activities on the site.
Other Issues
The United States presented a regional proposal to the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI) for four port security courses to be held in 2002. Support from member countries was requested.
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